
Dear Fellow Postdocs, 

Happy New Year!!  

- Do not miss our first 2016 pub night, on the 29th of January. This time we will 
meet at the Brewdog Brewery at St. Eriksgatan 56. Anna-Maria (0760962656), 
Eleni (0735624148) and Anil (0739908382) will be the contact persons. 
Everyone is welcome from 18.00 on. Any changes of venue will be posted on 
our Facebook page (https://www.facebook.com/groups/148896235284090/?
fref=ts) 

- We are always in need for more postdocs to join the KI Postdoc Association 
Executive Team (KI PDA). Being involved in the KI PDA can be as little as 
joining a few meetings a year, involvement in working groups and organization 
of events, or as much as eventually joining the executive board. You will 
contribute to the formation of a postdoc community at KI and will join a group 
of enthusiastic and nice people! We would definitely recommend it, as it also 
provides you with an opportunity to develop skills that are of great value, 
especially in the current overcrowded PhD market.  
If you are interested or have any further questions, send an email to 
kipostdocs@gmail.com. 

- We are currently planning our activities for this year, so stay tuned! 
Furthermore, if you would like us to organise something, drop us a line ☺  
Remember, the KI Postdoc Association is based on a bottom-up approach: your 
opinion counts! 

- There are some offers of accommodation we have been asked to distribute. If 
you are interested, you can find them in our Tips for Accommodation web 
page. 

Best regards, 

KI Postdoc Association   
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